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Guidelines for applications for grants by individuals or families

These notes should be read before making an application.  
Completed forms should be sent to the Charity's Office or any Trustee.

1. The Trustees of Girton Town Charity (GTC) will consider applications for support from individuals or families who live in the village of Girton in Cambridgeshire.  Applications may also be considered at the Trustees' discretion from those who the Trustees consider have a strong link to the Village.  In the case of applications by persons under the age of 18 the Trustees may require that the application be made on their behalf by a Parent or Guardian.

2. Potential applications may be discussed in advance of a formal request with any Trustee of GTC but no Trustee or group of Trustees can commit the Charity to making support available other than after formal consideration of an application by a full Meeting of the Trustees.

3. Applications should preferably be submitted on the form issued by the Trustees or as a letter. In either case the applicant(s) should personally sign the application and agree to accept as final the Trustees' decision on the application.  The Trustees may from time to time change their procedures and applicants should check current requirements if in doubt as to how to proceed. 

4. The Trustees will normally take into account the financial situation of the applicant(s) when deciding whether or not to make a grant. Financial information may be supplied with the application but in some cases the Trustees might wish two Trustees to meet the applicant(s) to assess the financial position in detail and to evaluate evidence.  All information supplied by the applicant(s) will be treated in the strictest confidence by the Trustees to the extent allowed by law.

Charity office:

22 High Street

Girton

Cambridge

CB3 0PU

01223 276008

gtc@girtontowncharity.co.uk

Office hours:

Tuesday - Thursday
10.00-13.00
5. The application should:

a) detail the help needed.  This should include the costs of any goods or services that the applicant(s) wish GTC to help provide.  The names and addresses of the supplier(s) should be included where possible.  For requests of over £300, as much detail as possible should be given.  The Trustees have a policy of not providing support for extended warranties.

b) state the reasons why help is needed from GTC. Awards are made on the basis of need and the application should indicate why the applicant(s) have insufficient resources to pay for all or part of the goods and/or services needed. 

6. If the recipient Trustee or Trustees on reviewing the application or a Meeting of the Trustees decides that further information is required then this will be sought from the applicant(s).  In the event of the information not being provided to the satisfaction of the Trustees in a Meeting within two months of the request for information being made the application will lapse.

7. The Trustees will try to consider applications in a timely manner and inform applicants if there is likely to be a delay of more than three months between receipt of a formal application and its consideration by a Meeting of the Trustees.  The Trustees aim to meet once per month and normally a minimum of one week is required between receipt of an application and its consideration by the next meeting.

8. The Trustees will try to consider applications in a timely manner and inform applicants if there is likely to be a delay of more than three months between receipt of a formal application and its consideration by a Meeting of the Trustees.  The Trustees aim to meet once per month and normally a minimum of one week is required between receipt of an application and its consideration by the next meeting.

9. The Charity has powers to make an Emergency Grant and applicants should make clear at an early stage if there is a need for urgent help. The Trustee who is approached with such a request will assess the urgency with the applicant(s) and another Trustee and will give written reasons if it is not agreed by those Trustees that the matter is urgent. A matter will not be considered to be urgent if the applicant(s) could reasonably have made an application for assistance in good time.  Refusal to consider making an Emergency Grant does not prevent the application being considered by the normal route.

10. Support for an application by an appropriate professional can be supplied in confidence to the Trustees.  Any such confidential advice with respect to an application will not be divulged to the applicant.

11. In considering whether or not to make a grant available the Trustees will take account of the objectives of GTC, the agreed policies of the Trustees put in place from time to time and the financial resources available to the Charity at the time the application is considered.

12. In refusing a grant the Trustees may indicate whether or not they would be willing to consider a re-application.

13. All decisions of the Trustees shall be notified in writing to the applicant and reasons for a refusal shall be recorded in the minutes of the Trustees' Meeting.  A summary of awards made shall be contained in the Annual Report of the Charity submitted to the Annual Meeting of the Parish of Girton but not in such a way that individual recipients might be identified.

14. The Trustees' decision on whether or not to award a grant is final.  If an applicant has concerns about the way in which the application was considered, then the Trustees welcome constructive feedback.  A copy of the Complaints Procedure for the Charity, which describes how to raise these concerns, can be obtained from the Charity's Office.
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